
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board
24 May 2024
Lars Ewing, Public Services Director   VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL ONLY
County of Lake, Public Services Department
333 Second Street
Lakeport, CA 95453

RESPONSE TO COMMENTS; TENTATIVE WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS; 
COUNTY OF LAKE PUBLIC SERVICES DEPARTMENT; EASTLAKE SANITARY 
LANDFILL; LAKE COUNTY

At a public hearing scheduled for 20/21 June 2024, the Regional Water Quality 
Control Board, Central Valley Region, (Central Valley Water Board) will consider 
adoption of revised Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) and revised Monitoring 
and Reporting Program (MRP) for the County of Lake Public Services Department’s 
(Discharger) Eastlake Sanitary Landfill (Facility) in Lake County. 

This document contains responses to written comments received in response to the 
public notice circulated on 1 February 2024 from interested persons regarding the 
tentative WDRs and MRP. To receive full consideration written comments to the public 
notice were required to be received by the Central Valley Water Board by 4 March 
2024. 

Comments received were from (1) the Discharger, (2) the Koi Nation of Northern 
California (Koi Nation), and (3) the Yocha Dehe Wintun Nation. 

The comments received are summarized in the enclosure, followed by responses from 
Central Valley     Water Board staff and details of any changes made to the tentative 
WDRS and MRP in response to the comments received. In addition, staff has made 
minor changes to the tentative WDRs and to improve clarity and fix typographical errors.

The comments and our response to comments will be uploaded to our web page within 
the next few days. Based on the comments received, the tentative WDRs and MRP with 
the appropriate changes noted has been added to the agenda for the 20/21 June 2024 
Board Meeting in Rancho Cordova, California on the uncontested calendar.
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Please contact me at brad.shelton@waterboards.ca.gov or Vinoo Jain at (916) 464-
4815 or at vinoo.jain@waterboards.ca.gov with questions.

Original Signed By

BRAD SHELTON, P.G., C.E.G.
Senior Engineering Geologist
Title 27 Permitting and Mining Unit

Enclosure- Responses to Written Comments Received

cc: (Via electronic mail w/enclosure unless noted otherwise)

Robert Geary, Tribal Historic Preservation Officer (THPO), Koi Nation of Northern California
Alix Tyler, Elem Indian Colony, Lower Lake (Via US Mail)
Yvonne Perkins, THPO, Yocha Dehe Wintun Nation, Brooks
Susan Parker, County of Lake Administration Department, Lakeport
Tomas Torres, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, San Francisco
Stefan Cajina, Office of Drinking Water, Department of Health Services, Sacramento 
Department of Fish and Wildlife, Region 2, Rancho Cordova 
Brianna St. Pierre, Land Disposal Program, DWQ, SWRCB, Sacramento 
Christine Karl, CalRecycle, Sacramento
Craig Wetherbee, County of Lake Environmental Health Department, Lakeport
Christopher Moskal, Office of Chief Counsel, SWRCB, Sacramento 
Howard Hold, Central Valley Water Board, Rancho Cordova
Ariel Carmona Jr. News Editor, Lake County Record-Bee, Lakeport
Elizabeth Larson, News Editor, Lake County News, Lakeport
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